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WPPS 

THANKS 

¶ To the parents who came to the Music 
workshop on Tuesday. 

¶ Christmas Market: to all the parents 
who organised, worked and supported 
us at the market on Thursday. 

 

NEW STAFF APPOINTMENTS 2014 

 

From O<= )=QTKQMO=DlM %=MB 
         ς MICHAEL HOSTY 

 

Caroline Derman Grade 2 
 

Mrs SUSANNA JAMES, who has now served 
WPPS most admirably for four years and Mrs 
CAROLINE DERMAN, who replaces Ms LARA 
CAMERON-DOW. Ms Cameron-Dow will be on 
maternity leave for the first semester and will 
take up a position of Pupil Support Teacher 
for the second half of the year.  
 
Caroline is well known to our school 
community both as a parent and Grade 2 
relief teacher. She holds a BA degree and a 
PGCE (Junior Primary). Caroline brings to our 
team a wealth of experience and a sincere 
passion for education. 
 

 

Ingrid Pitt Grade 3 
 

Mrs STEPH DU BRUYN, who has now served 
WPPS most admirably for five years and Ms 
INGRID PITT, who will join us from Selborne 
tǊƛƳŀǊȅΣ ŀ ǘǊŀŘƛǘƛƻƴŀƭ ōƻȅǎΩ ǇǊŜǇ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 
Eastern Cape. Ingrid has BA with majors in 
Psychology and Linguistics; a PGCE, an 
Advanced Certificate in Inclusive Education 
and is currently completing her BEd Honours.  
 

Warren Viljoen Grade 4 
 

Mrs JACKIE WILTER, who has now served 
WPPS most admirably for nine years and Mr 
WARREN VILJOEN, who we are most excited 
to welcome back to WPPS where he 
completed his PGCE (Intermediate Phase) 
three years ago. Warren also holds a BA 
degree. We were immensely impressed with 
Warren during his year with us as a student 
teacher, not only in the classroom, but also 
on the sports field and in the cultural arena. 
We know he will be a great asset to WPPS, 
and to Grade 4 in particular. 
 

Warren will take over from Mr OLIVER 
STȨ bhw ǿƘƻ ǿƛƭƭ ŜƳōŀǊƪ ƻƴ ŀ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ unpaid 
leave to sail and explore the world, together 
with his wife, Elaine. We are holding thumbs 
that he will return to us in 2015! 

 

Sarah Hofmeyr 
Student Teacher 

Morgan Campbell 
Student Teacher 

Grade 3 Story Telling 

Ingrid has taught in the UK and at Selborne 
for several years.  
 

Ingrid will take over from Ms ROBYN 
BALLANTYNE who will be teaching in the Pupil 
Support Department on the Eden Road 
Campus until June, after which she will 
(sadly!) leave us to start her own business. 
 

Unfortunately, Mrs NGCINGCI MSELEKU will 
be leaving us to embark on a commercial 
venture with her husband. 
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Thought for the Week 
 
άwŜŀŘƛƴƎ ƛǎ ŀ ōŀǎƛŎ ǘƻƻƭ ƛƴ ƭƛǾƛƴƎ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ƭƛŦŜΦέ 
 
American philosopher and educator Mortimer J Adler (1902-
2001) 

Chaplainls Corner 
 
 
 

 
 
If we confess our sins, He is faithful and just to forgive our sins, 
and to cleanse us from all un-righteousness. 

1 John 1:9 
 
tŀǊŜƴǘǎΩ tǊŀȅŜǊ DǊƻǳǇ ς All welcome 
 

Wednesdays 07.45 ς 08.30 in Eden Rd Staff Room 
 

Send prayer requests or get reminders to: 
Grades 3 to 7: Julien Rumbelow jrumbelow@hsrc.ac.za   
Grades R to 2: Kath Malan jkmalan@webafrica.org.za  
 
Invitation to Wednesday Chapel Services ς Grade 7 Parents 
 

We invite Grade 7 parents to attend the Chapel service on 
Wednesday 6 November will be in the Stansbury Hall at 07.40. 
Please come and join us. 
 
 

Just one gift!  
 

Christmas Hampers and Carol Service Toys 
 

We would once again like to provide hampers of non-perishable 
goods for our ground and kitchen staff for Christmas. We are also 
collecting soft toys to donate to underprivileged children. 
 

If you would like to provide a small, non-perishable item for the 
ground and kitchen staff as a thank you, or a small toy to light up 
Christmas for a child, we will be very appreciative. These items 
can be delivered to either office by Monday 11 November. Please 
note that even a small donation is much appreciated and all 
donations are strictly voluntary. 

 

 

Barlow House ΨTrick or TreatingΩ 

Dads n Lads   

 
Grade 3 Camp Out Reminder 

 
9 and 10 November on the Palmiet River. For more details and to 
book email csmincher@mweb.co.za  
 

Music Workshop 

Grade 5B ΨMovemberΩ 

mailto:jrumbelow@hsrc.ac.za%20for
mailto:jkmalan@webafrica.org.za
mailto:csmincher@mweb.co.za
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Eden Road Notes 
 

GRADE 2 MUSIC CONCERT 
The Grade 2 Music Concert takes place on Tuesday 5 November. 
The concert will start at 13.00 in FC Recital Room. The 
programme is on the website. 
 
GRADE 1 RECORDER PERFORMANCE 
The Grade 1 recorder boys will play in our assembly on Thursday 
7 November. 
Time:  08.00 
Venue:  Eden Road Hall 
 
LEAVE OF ABSENCE 
Should your son require a leave of absence for private reasons, 
the Headmaster and teacher need to be notified in advance in 
writing (email or letter). 
 
REMINDERS 
Tues 5 Grade 2 Music Concert 
Wed 6  Grade R Library morning 07.20-08.00 
Thurs 7 Grade 1 Musicians play in assembly 
 WPPS Association Meeting 17.15 
Fri 8  Grades 1 & 2 Squid Gala at SACS 14.00 
 Stump Cricket 16.00 
Sat 9 Lady Buxton Fete (on Dauncey Field) 
 

WPPS Second-hand Shop 
 
The is open on Friday between 13.00 ς 14.00 
 
 
SPECIFIC DONATION REQUESTS: Blazers (any size)  
 
As we move back into summer uniform, please sort through 
your uniforms and consider donating what no longer fits to the 
second-hand shop. 
 
All money raised from your donation of second-hand uniform 
items goes towards the WPPS Bursary Fund. 
 
Contact Erica Jankovich 082 812 7214. 

 

 

Grade 4 visit with Herschel 
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Sports Wrap 
 

Water Polo 
 

The water polo teams had tough fixtures against Bishops last 
week. There were some very good performances, including a 
notable draw by the U12B side which had lost 1-5 the week 
before against the very same side.  
 

The U10s performed well with a good win for the Bs, and a 
narrow loss for the As in a tightly contested match. 
 

The 1st team played two fixtures, getting a fairly decent win over 
Wynberg.  They then drew against Bishops 1st team in a fantastic 
3-3 game of polo. Both teams were desperate for a win with the 
lead changing three times during the game. Overall, it was 
another great day of water polo enjoyed by all the spectators. 
Thanks again to the parents for all the support!  
 

Swimming 
 

On Thursday WPPS hosted the C-league Gala.  Although there 
were only three schools participating, the WPPS boys put on a 
sterling performance.  The boys were placed second in 19 of the 
30 events, meaning they came a credible second, sandwiched 
between SACS and RBPS. 
 

Well done, swimmers. 
 

Tennis 
 

Last week the tennis boys enjoyed another successful week. Six 
matches were played, four in the U13 age group and two in the 
U11 age group.  
The results were as follows:  
U13A beat SACS 4-2  
U13B beat Grove 5-1  
U13C beat Kirstenhof 4-0 
U13D beat Wynberg 3-1  
U11A drew Bishops 3-3  
U11B lost RBPS 1-5  
 

Well done, especially to the U11B team which managed to get a 
point against the Rondebosch U11A team. To all the U13 teams, 
keep up the good work. They have won every game they have 
played this term from the A to D. LetΩs hope they keep it up! 
 
Cricket 
 

The highlight of the week was Thomas CowanΩs 99 runs (U10A) 
against SACS; one run for every year of the schoolΩs existence! 


